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Mister Prime Minister,
Mister Ministers,
Your Excellencies,
Ladies and Gentlemen,

At the Opening Ceremony of the World Congress on Advancing Sustainable Hydropower, please allow me first to greet all the participants gathered these days in Antalya. The World Water Council considers it a great honor to have been invited to participate in this important event. 

Let me express my regrets for not being able to be with you today, as I had wished. I have asked to my friend, Mr. Dogan Altinbilek, who is a Governor of the Council, to read you this short message and tell you the attention and interest the Council shows to your works.

The World Water Council has the ambition to be the Voice of Water, the Voice that expresses the seriousness of the situation and urges to put water and sanitation on the top of the political agenda.
Water is not lacking on our earth, you all know this. But it is not always there where it is needed most. Water resources should be available anywhere it is necessary both for human development and protection of the ecosystems.

Thus, due to the current demographic growth, the unlimited pollutions, the significant climatic evolutions, or due to bad management, water is lacking here, and is too abundant there. 

This situation asks us to rethink a large part of our water policies. The challenge is important and requires some urgent solutions.

And this is all the significance and relevance of this congress in wanting to make a concrete contribution to the cause of water through actions and not only intentions. The linkages between water, climate change and energy, the question of renewable energies and technological innovation, as well as the importance of good governance are essential subjects that the participants in this congress will address during these three days. 
These subjects will also be at the centre of our analysis throughout the preparatory process of the 5th World Water Forum that will be held in Istanbul in 2009. Together with Turkey, we are looking forward to work with each of you to make the next Forum a great success. 
Your approach and experience will be very profitable to all of us, especially within the framework of the central theme of the next Forum, which is “Bridging Divides for Water”. 
Finally, I would like to deliver here a simple and universal message: each man, each woman, each child, should be able to live, work, die where he is born. And for that, water and energy are needed first. Failing that, we will continue to throw million of human beings on roads and over seas, people who will end up running into walls and fences built up hastily by the rich.
Thank you all for contributing to the peaceful battle for water we are conducting. 
I wish excellent works to all of you and great success to this Congress. 

Thank you. 
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